City of Junction City 

City Commission

Agenda Memo
October 11, 2011
From:

Susan Moyer, Director, Dorothy Bramlage Public Library 

To:

Gerry Vernon, City Manager

Subject:
Library board appointment
Objective:  To recommend a candidate for appointment to the Board of Trustees of the Dorothy Bramlage Public Library.
Explanation of Issue:  Citing family issues, Lisa Eickholt has resigned her seat on the library board.  At their meeting on 10/11/2011 the board of trustees took action to recommend that Linda Hoeffner, Deputy Garrison Commander at Fort Riley, replace her and fulfill the remainder of Ms. Eickholt’s term which is scheduled to expire at the end of April 2012.  At that point, Ms. Hoeffner will be eligible for reappointment to her first full four-year term.  Ms. Hoeffner has indicated her willingness to serve if appointed.  
Budge Impact:  This action should have no impact to the budgets for either the city or the library.  .  

Alternatives:  It appears that the City Commission has the following alternatives concerning the issues at hand.  The Commission may:


1.  Follow the recommendation and appoint Ms. Hoeffner.

2.  Appoint a different candidate.

3.  Table the request.
Recommendation:  Staff recommendation (include any recommendations from advisory boards as well.)  
The recommendation of the Dorothy Bramlage Public Library Board of Trustees is that Linda Hoeffner be appointed to the library board.  .  
Enclosures:  list all supporting documents
· Candidate’s biographical statement
Linda S. Hoeffner began her career at Ft Riley with the III ROTC Region Headquarters in 1973. She earned her Bachelor of Science Degree in Management from Upper Iowa University in 1995.  

Mrs. Hoeffner served as the first Resource Management Officer for the Garrison Command under the newly established Installation Management Agency from 2004-2005 before being selected as the Deputy Garrison Commander in April 2005.
Her career service education includes the Professional Military Comptroller School in 1992, Army Management Staff College in 1994, Flint Hills Leadership Program in 1997, and Personnel Management for Executives I in 2000.
Her awards include the Commander's Award, Achievement Medal for Civilian Service, two Superior Civilian Service Awards, Meritorious Civilian Service Award, Assistant to the Secretary of the Army (Financial Management and Comptroller) Resource Management Awards for Installation Deputy Comptroller and Functional Chief Representative Special award.

Mrs. Hoeffner is a resident of Geary County and a member of the American Society of Military Comptrollers (ASMC), Kansans for Strong Fort Riley, and Flint Hills Leadership Program.

